
 

 

 

     Pastor Kent 
“Therefore, my beloved brothers, be 

steadfast, immovable, always 
abounding in the work of the Lord, 

knowing that in the Lord your labor is 
not in vain.” 

(1 Corinthians 15:58 ESV) 
 

This was the confirmation verse assigned to me by 
my pastor on the day when I publicly confessed my 
faith before the congregation. And I believe that he 
assigned it to me knowing my calling. He assigned 
it to me knowing that I was being led by the Lord 
into the pastoral ministry. 
 
This verse certainly does speak to me, it certainly 
does minister to me, as I carry out this calling. It’s 
been a good reminder to me throughout the years. 
However, it’s a verse that speaks to all of us. 
 
It speaks to all of us because, as we serve the Lord, 
we often become tired. As we seek to serve the 
church, we often become worn down. And as we 

deal with not only the people of our society who 
surround us from day to day, but also the children 
of God, we often become frustrated.  
 
We are often left feeling unsatisfied. We are often 
left feeling unfulfilled. And we are often left feeling 
like our efforts are accomplishing nothing. 
 
For this reason, we wonder if it’s worth it. We feel 
like throwing in the towel. In fact, we feel like 
giving up altogether. 
 
And many times, we do just that. In our fatigue, we 
pull back. In our frustration, we give up. In our 
exasperation, we resign from the role we’ve been 
filling.  
 
This can happen whether it’s a role we’re filling at 
church, at home, on the job, or in the community. 
We simply cease doing the things we’ve always 
done. And we no longer try to fill the needs that we 
once satisfied. 
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It’s in these circumstances that the words of the 
apostle Paul, in the passage above, speak to us. He 
encourages us to be steadfast, to be firmly based. 
He encourages us to be unmovable. He encourages 
us to be always abounding, always over and above, 
when it comes to the work of the Lord. And we’re 
to do so knowing that, in the Lord, our labor is 
never in vain. 
 
No matter how things may seem, our labor is never 
meaningless. No matter how it may feel, our labor 
is never empty. No matter the apparent results, or 
lack of them, we can be assured that our labor in 
the Lord is always accomplishing something, even if 
we cannot see it. 

 

Our men's breakfast and Bible study 
will kick off on Saturday, September 
17th, at 7:00 am. Join us for great 
food and fellowship, as well as a time 
around God's Word. We'll be looking, 
this year, at our responsibilities as 
men, in a study titled: The Call. 
 

 

Our Adult Sunday School class  
will resume on September 11th, where we'll 

begin a study titled "Enduring Faith." If you 

have youth in the high school Sunday School 

class, they will be using the same curriculum, 

enabling you to discuss these topics with them 

at home. It's designed to answer some of the 

most pressing questions of our faith, such as: 

How Do We Speak the Truth in Love to Our 

Neighbor? Did Jesus Really Die and Rise 

Again? How Do We Know There Is a God? 

How Do We Know the Bible is True? & What 

Is My Identity?  

The Intern’s Corner  
2 Samuel 9:6–8 and 13 (ESV) —
6 And Mephibosheth the son of Jonathan, 

son of Saul, came to David and fell on his 

face and paid homage. And David said, 

“Mephibosheth!” And he answered, 

“Behold, I am your servant.” 7 And David 

said to him, “Do not fear, for I will show 

you kindness for the sake of your father 

Jonathan, and I will restore to you all the 

land of Saul your father, and you shall eat at 

my table always.” 8 And Mephibosheth paid 

homage and said, “What is your servant, 

that you should show regard for a dead dog 

such as I?”…13 So Mephibosheth lived in 

Jerusalem, for he ate always at the king's 

table. Now he was lame in both his feet. 

 

 

This text always resonates deeply with me. 

If you have a minute, open your Bible and 

read through all of 2 Samuel chapter 9. (If 

you want more context, work through 1 and 

2 Samuel a little bit each day and notice 

David’s rise and Saul’s fall). It is remarkable 

what happens in today’s text. David had just 

secured his rule over all of Israel. The Ark 

of the Covenant had been returned to 

Jerusalem. David was in the midst of 

conquering the surrounding nations. God 

had blessed David and His rule in many 

ways after raising him up to replace Saul. 

 

But then, almost at the peak of his rule, 

David asks about any remaining relatives of 

Saul. For most ancient kings, this was a 

common question. Normal kings wanted to 

know about any of the previous dynasty’s 



 

 

 

offspring so they could take them out and 

remove other claims to the throne. But 

David asks about Saul’s line for a different 

reason: to show mercy on them. 

 

Saul and most of his line had been wiped out 

years ago, but there was one link remaining: 

Mephibosheth. Mephibosheth was the son of 

Jonothan, David’s dearest friend from years 

past. Mephibosheth was the grandson of 

Saul, a man whom David held in high regard 

as the Lord’s anointed despite all of Saul’s 

struggles and even attempts to kill David. 

 

Mephibosheth came to David expecting 

nothing but death. He may have heard of 

Jonothan and David’s great friendship, but 

surely David had summoned Mephibosheth 

to dispose of him and end the line of Saul. 

It’s just what kings did. Not to mention, 

Mephibosheth was a cripple, having been 

made so as a child when he was dropped in 

the chaos that follow the murder of his uncle 

(2 Sam. 4:4). Mephibosheth had nothing of 

value to offer David, be it wealth or 

strength. Mephibosheth had not had it easy 

and was expecting only more sorrows, if not 

death, from David. 

 

But David does the opposite of what’s 

expected. He speaks kindly to 

Mephibosheth. He returns land to 

Mephibosheth and his helpers. David even 

raises up Mephibosheth to eat at his very 

own royal table. This is a wonderful story of 

mercy and restitution. Good returned for 

Saul’s evil. Love for Jonothan carried on to 

the next generation. 

 

But reading this account, like all of 

Scripture, should ultimately guide our eyes 

to see Christ, the new and greater David. 

Christ takes this merciful kindness of David 

towards one man and enlarges it billions of 

times to every man, woman, and child.  

 

Like David, Jesus rules and reigns. Jesus, 

the New David, will finish conquering all of 

His enemies soon. But the New David also 

searches out for those to show mercy on: the 

crippled offspring of His beloved Adam. 

Just like David used to take sweet council 

with Jonothan or even Saul, God used to 

walk with and delight in the pinnacle of 

creation, Adam, who was made in His 

image. But Adam and Eve fell into sin, they 

had to be removed, like Saul.  

 

Yet, the New David came and, after 

suffering for sin and rising from the dead, 

took back the royal office that Adam was 

designed for. But Jesus didn’t stop there. 

The New David sought out the offspring of 

Adam: you and me and the whole world. He 

saw us in our brokenness. He saw us 

crippled by our sin and our pride. But the 

New David shed His blood to atone for our 

sin. Then the New David spoke tenderly to 

us. Jesus calls us, though we are nothing but 

“dead dogs” (as Mephibosheth would say) 

that cannot save ourselves or offer Him 

anything. Jesus still calls us to be His. He 

raises us up to His royal table. He restores 

that which was lost and places us in 

positions of honor to rejoice at His coming 

victory over all His enemies (sin, death, and 

the Devil) on the last day. 

 

This text is one of my favorites because it 

shows off our merciful Savior. The kindness 

of David’s line was made perfect in Christ. 

The love of God is given without measure to 

us, even though we are merely sinful 

offspring of Adam, crippled and unable to 



 

 

 

help ourselves like Mephibosheth. This text 

is beautiful because it shows us not only 

how to carry out great kindness from man to 

man, but also points us ahead to the perfect 

kindness of the Son of Man to every son and 

daughter of Adam. Thanks be to God that 

the New David calls, raises up, and restores 

us helpless ones! 

 

Worship Attendance   
07-03  -   115 
07-10  -   Community service @ BHS  
07-17  -   110 
07-24  -   129 
07-31  -   110  
08-07  -   127 
08-14  -   144 
08-21  -   139  
 

RADIO BROADCAST  

Please Contact the office if you are interested in 

sponsoring a radio broadcast.  The cost is $40.  

The Radio Broadcast is heard on Sundays at 

11:30 AM on KDKT, 1410 AM.  Available 

Sundays to sponsor are September 4, 11, 18, & 

25 and October 2, 9, 16, 23 & 30.  Send an 

email to the office or call to reserve a Sunday 

broadcast! 

 

 

Prayer Request  
Prince of Peace is part of a 

community wide prayer chain.  If 

you have something you would like 

added to the email prayer chain or 

would like to receive the prayer emails – please 

email the church office.  If it is after office 

hours, please email Margie Lee at 

lee@beu.midco.net 

 

 

 
Prince of Peace will be hosting a 

Community Coat Closet.  You can donate 

new or gently used coats, hats, mittens, 

boots and snow pants Monday-Fridays 

from 10:00-3:00.  The items will be washed, 

mended and racked for those in need to stop 

up and get something to keep warm this 

winter.  These items are for children 

through adult sizes.  Please consider going 

through your closets to help us set up this 

ministry.  Community Coat Closet will be 

ready for distribution in October with a 

grand opening event.  More info to come on 

that! 

 

If you have any questions or after hours 

donations, please contact the church office 

@ 873-5650 or Margret Rosaaen @ 870-

2829. 

 

In addition, hangers and laundry soap are 

requested donations.  Monetary donations 

for items needed and laundromat fees are 

gladly accepted also. 

 

 
The Threads of Love quilters will 
resume September 7 @ 9am.  All are 
welcome.  It is a wonderful time of 
working together and fellowship.  Please 
join us! 
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From the Chairman 

How to know you’re going to Heaven. By 

Curtis Hutson 

FIRST YOU MUST ACCEPT THAT YOU 

ARE A SINNER. 

For all have sinned, and come short of the 

glory of God.  Rom. 3:23 

“As it is written, There is none righteous, 

No, not one” Rom.3:10 

No one is perfect. No one has lived up to 

God’s perfect standard. 

SECOND, YOU MUST ACCEPT THAT 

AS A SINNER YOU OWE A PENALTY. 

“For the wages of sin is death”. Rom.6:23. 

“The soul that sinneth, it shall die.” Ezek. 

18:4. 

This death is descried in the Bible as the 

second death, the lake of fire. 

”Death and hell were cast into the lake of 

fire. This is the second death” Rev.20:14 

THIRD, YOU MUST ACCEPT THAT 

JESUS CHRIST HAS ALREADY PAID 

YOU SIN DEBT. 

“For when we were yet without strength, in 

due time Christ died for the ungodly. Rom. 

5:6 

“that he by the grace of God should taste 

death for every man.” Heb. 2:9. 

“For I delivered unto you first all that which 

I also received, how that Christ died for our 

sins according to the scriptures; And that he 

was buried, and that he rose again the third 

day according to the scriptures.” 1 Cor. 

15:3-4. 

Christ was not a sinner, and the Bible 

teaches that God took all of our sin and 

placed it on Christ. While Christ was 

bearing all of our sins in His own body, God 

sacrificed Him in our place to pay the debt 

we owe. This is not something God has 

promised He will do. It is something God 

has already done. 

“For God so loved the world, that he gave 

his only begotten Son, that whosoever 

believeth in him should not perish. But have 

everlasting life.” John 3:16. 

“For he hath made him to be sin for us, who 

knew no sin: that we might be made the 

righteousness of God in him.”  II 

Corinthians 5:21. 

FOURTH, YOU MUST ACCEPT BY 

FAITH WHAT JESUS CHRIST DID FOR 

YOU. 

Dozens of times in the Gospel of John the 

Bible says, ”BELIEVE.” 

“He that believeth on the Son hath 

everlasting life: and he that believeth not the 

Son shall not see life; but the wrath of God 

abideth on him. John 3:36. 

In this verse, Jesus divides the world into 

two groups: those who are believing and 

those who are not believing on the Son. 

Those who believe have everlasting life, and 

those who believe not shall not see life. 

The word believe means “to trust, to depend 

on, to rely on.” To believe on the Lord Jesus 

Christ means that you accept the facts that 

you are a sinner, that as a sinner you owe the 

sin penalty, and that Jesus Christ died on the 

cross and arose from the grave to pay the 

debt you owe. But it means going one step 

further. It means that you will completely 

trust Christ to get you to Heaven--- that you 

will put the matter of your salvation into His 

hands and depend on Him for everlasting 

life. 

Now the moment you do this, God promises 

that you are not condemned but that you 

have everlasting life and you shall not 

perish. 



 

 

 

“Verily, verily, I say unto you, He that 

heareth my word, and believeth on him that 

sent me, hath everlasting life, and shall not 

come into condemnation; but is passed from 

death unto life.”  John 5:24 

In Christ Marvin C. Sigman 
 

Prince of Peace 

Women’s Missionary 

Federation (WMF) 

 

The Mission of the WMF of Prince of Peace  

is to study and share the Good News of Jesus, through 

word and deed, at home, in our community and 

throughout the world. 
 

It is September!  

 

Psalm 96: 1,2 “Sing to the LORD a new song; 

sing to the LORD, all the earth. 

Sing to the LORD , praise  His name; 

proclaim His salvation day after day.”  The 

redeemed are called three times to SING to the 

LORD. This is from Lesson 7 that we looked at 

in August. It was good to be together studying 

God’s word and who He is…the Righteous 

One.  

  

WMF Bible study will meet in September on 

Monday the 19th at 10:30 am and 6:30 pm and 

go through Lesson 8 “BEHOLD GOD WHO 

REIGNS IN POWER”. We will look at Psalm 

97.  Verse one says “The LORD reigns; let the 

earth rejoice; Let the many islands be glad.” 

(NASB) 

 

Our Wednesday gatherings are such a joy! We 

discussed getting some backpacks ready for 

kids who are in need of a few basic necessities 

as they are being transported from one care 

facility to another.  If you have any questions 

about items needed call the church office.   

Another load of quilts will be heading up to 

Naknek, Alaska. The Threads of Love Quilters 

will be starting up in September.  They will be 

getting details out about that.  

 

Come join us every Wednesday at 10:30 for 

WMF in the fellowship hall.  There is usually a 

pot of coffee on or bring your own beverage.  It 

is a good time to be in God’s house. 

 

Sing to the Lord! 

In His service,  Judy 

 

 
 
From Hunger to Hope 
In just a few short weeks the annual packing 
event will be here! YEAH!!! It is September 23 and 
24.  With all of you support and encouragement 
we will be packing more meals that ever before. 
In order to accomplish that we will be adding a 
few extra minutes to each time slot.  And of 
course, we are in need of over 500 
volunteers. YIKES!  If you are able to pack for all 3 
sessions that would be wonderful.  We will also 
need some help with set up and clean up.  Please 
invite your friends and neighbors, what a great 
opportunity to spend some time together and 
packing meals for starving children. I have attached 
the app to sign up to volunteer.  Heather Funk is 
our volunteer coordinator so you can reach out to 
her 701-880-0629 or contact me and I can help 
you.  We are encouraging everyone to preregister 
so that things can flow smoothly at the 
event.  It isn't necessary to be on a team.  If you 
are willing and able to help, we would appreciate 
it. 
 
https://give.fmsc.org/campaign/2209-132ea-
beulah-nd-beulah/c403793 
 
The different shifts begin at 2:00pm on Friday and 
conclude at 5:00pm on Saturday – so there are lots 
of time slots to pick from. 

https://give.fmsc.org/campaign/2209-132ea-beulah-nd-beulah/c403793
https://give.fmsc.org/campaign/2209-132ea-beulah-nd-beulah/c403793


 

 

 

 
Sunday School will begin September 11 at 
10:30 and will conclude at 11:45.  Opening 
will consist of signing some songs and 
memorizing Scripture.  We will continue to 
work on memorizing Psalm 1. We also 
review the 10 Commandments monthly and 
also Psalm 121 to help retain what we have 
already learned.  We usually recognize 
children with birthdays the first Sunday of 
the month. The kids will periodically sing for 
church.  I will get a copy of the calendar out 
for you to reference. The Sunday after the 
FMSC packing (Sept 25), I am not sure if we 
will start SS shortly after church or at our 
regular time.  We are still working on some 
of the details of that weekend, and I will let 
the kids know what the plan is and it will be 
announced in church also.  I am excited for 
the upcoming year.  I think that God has 
great things in store for us if we just listen.  I 
encourage you to read a devotion every day 
with your child and pray before meals and 
bedtime.  The devil works around the clock, 
and he is overjoyed when we skip those 
opportunities to talk to God!  Don't get me 
wrong talk I completely encourage you to 
talk to Him all day, but those are a good 
starting point and grow from there. We 
have your children for a little over an hour a 
week and there are 168 hours in a week so 
it is very difficult to equip your child to fight 
against the evil in this world with only one 
hour a week.  But don't lose heart the 
victory is ours if we love Jesus as He has 
already won!  How amazing is that! 

 
In His Hands, Donna Bieri 
 
Thank you to all of you who helped with the 
Worship in the Park!!!! 
 
 

4th Graders 
receive their 
Bibles on 
Sunday 
September 
11th. 
 

Missed a Sunday church service?  
   Did you know that each Sunday’s Sermons 

are recorded?  If you would like a CD copy, 

the cost is $1.00.  You may have the entire 

service or just sermon recorded onto the CD.  

You can get up to 2 sermons on one CD.  

Please call or email the office and we will get 

one to you!  The sermon is available on our 

youtube channel and the audio is also 

available on our website by the following 

Monday, or on our KDKT Radio broadcast at 

11:30 on Sunday mornings. 

 
 

We still need some 

help in the library 

– contact Joyce 

Bauer if you are 

willing to help!  

There are lots of 

great things to 

check out in the 

library. 
 



 

 

 

Fellowship for September  
Sept 4:  Shane & Amy Haugen, Margret 

Rosaan, Carey Mattheis 

Sept 11:  Tad & Gina Feist, Jim & Chris Alt 

Sept 18:  Kacey & Michelle Klaudt, Don & 

Teresa Buck 

Sept 25:  Jim & Joan Schumaier, Jay & Karen 

Seibel 

 

Fellowship for October   
Oct 2:  Anna Novak, Kayla Palmer, Dalton & 

Sylvia Zeiszler 

Oct 9:  Jeff & Chrisy Rotondo, Jeremy & 

Heather Brandt 

Oct 16:  Sperry family, Darren & Leeta Olin 

Oct 23:  David & Stephanie Hottman, Garrett & 

Michelle Placke 

Oct 30:  Don & Theresa Buck, Vern & Karla 

Boehm 

 

Ushers for September 
Sept 4:  Fred Bieri, Darrin & Leeta Olin, Angie 

Wanzek 

Sept 11:  Keith Peterson, Dalton & Sylvia 

Zeiszler, Ron Frei 

Sept 18:  Garrett Placke, Marvin Bauer, Shane 

Haugen, Jared Glynn 

Sept:  Jim Wenning, Dan & Rebecah Martin, 

Garrett Sayler 

 

Ushers for October 
Oct 2:  David & Stephanie Hottman, Jim & 

Chris Alt 

Oct 9:  John & Carmen Mohl, Frank & Sarah 

Senn 

Oct 16:  Marvin & Janice Sigman, Bill & Kris 

Keller, Vern & Lisa Pederson 

Oct 23:  Jerry & Marlys Reichenberg, Kacey, 

Michelle & Jared Klaudt 

Oct 30:  Kevin Lee, Jim Wenning, Jay Seibel 

 

 

 
 

Communion prep for September 
Gary & Susan Miller 

Communion prep for October 
Jeremy & Heather Brandt 

 

September Birthdays 
1-Sep Margie Lee 
2-Sep Tel Bauman 
3-Sep Evan McFarlin 
3-Sep Lexa Mohl 
3-Sep Karen Seibel 
4-Sep Jim Alt 
4-Sep Parker Lenzen 
4-Sep Tammy Wiedrich 
5-Sep Ivan Keller 
5-Sep Emery Tolosky 
7-Sep Mitchell Mattheis 
8-Sep Claire Buchmann 
8-Sep Randy Schneider 
9-Sep Kenny Klein 
9-Sep Thea Ungerer 
9-Sep Emma Wanzek 
12-Sep Ryan Martin 
14-Sep Daxton Holen 
14-Sep Drake Holen 
14-Sep Gary Murray 
15-Sep Lance Klipfel 
15-Sep Sodie Peabody 
18-Sep Julie Bergstedt 
18-Sep Tad Feist 
19-Sep Caty Ternes 
22-Sep Kelly Aalund 
22-Sep Connor Babcock 
22-Sep Joe Wright 
23-Sep Michelle Placke 
25-Sep Christina Engbrecht 
25-Sep Emma Finsaas 
25-Sep Keith Yeager 
26-Sep Rachel Buchfinck 
27-Sep Emma Neuberger 
29-Sep Bill Keller 
29-Sep Blake Martin 
29-Sep Eric Schmit 
30-Sep Bill Swanson 

 



 

 

 

 
The Warehouse report 

In my devotions this week I came across a 

quote from Corrie Ten Boom, “Never be 

afraid to trust an unknown future to a known 

God.” It struck me that for weeks at a time I 

didn’t have a worry about the future. In the 

back of my mind I just understand that 

God’s mighty hand is in control. Then there 

are the times that I feel I’m worrying about 

every little thing. I start to stress myself out, 

to the point of insanity, and like many we 

just want to hide from the realities of life. I 

can honestly say with the stress of moving 

and trying to sell a house and starting a new 

job. My heart has been at peace with all of 

it. I feel a little like Abram as God called 

him to a new place. “Leave your native 

country, your relatives, and your father’s 

family, and go to the land I will show you.” 

Genesis 12:1. I will not say I’m a modern 

day Abram because when he left his family 

it was for good, and he knew that. I can still 

go and visit family or have them come and 

visit. There is however a part of moving 

away from family that takes a toll on 

everyone.  Yet, even with the peace God has 

given me and my wife about moving here 

and becoming part of the church family. I 

know that times are coming that I will be 

stressed beyond belief. This is not because 

God has left me or because God is punishing 

me. It is because I, like so many of you, try 

and control things that we shouldn’t. I can’t 

control how many students come to senior 

high youth group, I can’t control how many 

students come to middle school youth group, 

I can’t even control the youth that will 

attend Sunday school. I will still stress and 

worry about things I can’t control. This is 

normal when starting a new chapter in life. 

God will teach me through his grace that He 

alone is in control of the world. I pray that 

this will give you peace as the busy school 

year gets started; I pray that God would give 

you His peace in the new chapter of your 

lives. 
 

Upcoming youth events 

Calendar fundraiser 

Sunday School starts Sep. 11 
 

Youth Committee 
Do you have good ideas? Do you love the youth of 
the church?  

If you answered yes to any or all these questions, 
please talk to Cody “the new guy” before or after 
church, or contact him at 701-490-1427. We are 
looking for 4-5 adults that would be willing to help 
with ideas for youth events and to be in specific 
prayer for the youth and youth director. This group 
would meet every month to get an update on the 
youth for prayer lists. Along with share any ideas 
for the youth, possible fun activities or service 
opportunities around the community. If God has 
called you to be part of the Youth Committee 
please contact Cody.   
 

COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS 
Pastor’s Report – Pastor Kent 

I attended our deacons meeting, and staff meetings. 
 

I participated in ministerial prayer, as able. 
 

I communed our church members at KRCC. 
 

I attended our district family camp and served as Dean. 
 

Confirmation orientation will be held on August 24th at 

6:00, with class beginning on the 31st. 
 

Wednesday night Bible study will begin on August 24th 

as well, where we’ll begin a study on the book of 

Romans. 
 



 

 

 

Sunday School begins on September 11th, where the 

adult class will begin an apologetics study titled, 

Enduring Faith. 
 

Men’s breakfast will begin on September 17th. 

 

Intern Pastor’s Report – Joe Larson 

7/17: Leading of service and preaching 

7/18: Communion service at KRCC (again 8/2)  

7/20+: Assisted in furniture moving as needed by Amy 

and the trustees 

7/24: Trinity Parish leading of service and preaching 

(Dodge) 

7/24–28: Attended Family Camp with Sarah (very 

refreshing) + Pastors’ meeting 

8/1: Reviewed confirmation and bible study 

plans/curriculum with Pastor Sperry 

8/2: Completed youth training with Jordan Langness 

(video calls twice a month) 

8/7: Trinity Parish leading of service and preaching 

(Dodge) 

8/9: Hosted ministerial prayer, onboarding Cody 

Halverson (tech stuff especially) 

 

Youth Director’s Report – Cody Halverson 

Cody reported that Joe Larson and others helped get him 

and Sierra moved in to their apartment.  He thanked 

everyone that cleaned and painted the office.   

 

Cody and Sierra have been sorting and cleaning the 

office and The Warehouse. 

 

The Middle School and High School Youth Group 

curriculum he will use is called “The Bible Study”. This 

curriculum goes through the Bible through a total year 

so will potentially last a year and a half with Sunday 

School breaks and summer break.   
 

Cody’s vision of the youth groups is that they have not 

only knowledge of the Bible but the ability to study the 

Bible on their own. He wants to make the kids their faith 

their own.  Giving the youth the necessary tools is 

important.   
 

Cody will encourage the kids to bring their Bible from 

home.  The Armory in The Warehouse is the microwave 

cart that has contains all the Bibles from The 

Warehouse.  All 4th graders receive a Bible from church.  

There are extra Bibles that Christian Ed has to give out if 

anyone needs a Bible to have at home. Cody wants them 

to have the physical Bible in their hands instead of using 

their smart phones.   

 

 

Treasurers Report – Margie Lee 

General Fund    $       6,602.07 

Building Fund   $     46,711.68 

Coffee Hour Fund $          -15.77 

Intern Fund    $     39,166.88 

Van/Storage Fund          $       6,829.92 

Total Bank Acct   $    182,646.94 
 

Feed My Starving Children received over $2,000 from 

Peace Lutheran Church in Hazen.  There have been other 

area churches that have raised money for FMSC. 
 

Trinity Parish is paying an honorarium to POP when 

Intern Joe Larson preaches at Golden Valley and Dodge.  

 

Deacon’s Report – Kevin Lee 

Spiritual Life Meetings –Kevin spoke with Pastor Jeff 

Swanson about our fall meetings. We set dates of 

October 16th-19th.  

 

For the Men’s Retreat, in October, we’re responsible for 

the Friday night meal. Dates are October 28th-29th. 

 

Adult Sunday School: Pastor has ordered a curriculum 

that is apologetic in nature. After the past two years of 

returning to the Catechism, He thinks it’ll be good to 

look at how it all applies practically. He will look it over 

before making a final decision. 

Wednesday night Bible Study: We’ll resume on August 

24th at 7:00. This year, we’ll dig into the book of 

Romans. 

 

Men’s breakfast/study: We’ll resume on Sept. 17th. 

Pastor is preparing a study for this year looking at our 

responsibilities as men and how to carry them out. He is 

working on a catchy title. 

 

Trustee’s Report – Ryan Tolosky 

Concrete project progressing 

    Will need some asphalt repair 

    Reinstall handrail  

    Landscape/grass repair 

 

Figuring out a plan to weatherproof the south 

sidewalk/building joint.  

 

Mice- a few here and there. Not sure where they are 

coming in at. Dustin has sealed 

up what we thought was the problem. Will keep an eye 

on it. 

 

Men’s bathroom stalls. Still getting ideas. 

 

Dustin working on a procedure and some labels for 

winterizing and maintenance of new 

mower.  



 

 

 

 

Bruce got a couple quotes for a warehouse door. Need to 

purchase and install.  

 

Bruce assisted with youth director office work.  

Checked out van leaks. 

Repaired damaged sprinkler. 

 

Jeff is working on printers, new and old.  

 

Christian Ed Report – Angie Wanzek 

Confirmation: Content will stay the same. Meeting with 

the parents of students this year will be Aug. 17, 2022. 

 

Church in the park: Aug. 28th 

    Food-Will be Hamburgers, hotdogs, potluck salads 

and desserts. 

    Crafts-We will use misc. crafts that we have on 

hand.     

    Games-Angie will need help 

 

Sunday School: We discussed classroom divisions; we 

will need another teacher. Talked about materials that 

Cody Halverson will be using for teaching. We prefer 

AFLC material. 

 

New Business: We will need another Sunday school 

teacher. We discuss options for individuals we could 

ask. Pastor Sperry did say we can have Joe Larson teach 

as well if needed. 4th Grade bibles will be handed out 

September 11th. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Copier – Copier is here and Jeff Rotondo is working on 

installation. 

 

Coat Ministry – The Community Coat Closet (CCC) 

ministry will have a Grand Opening on October 9th.  

Christian Ed discussed doing some social events and 

then talk about the Coat Ministry. Coats, hats and gloves 

have been coming in.   

 

Church in the Park – Angie Wanzek reported that 

Garrett Sayler will take care of sound.  The Worship 

team will sing.  Christian Ed will be looking for people 

to help grill, serve, do crafts, etc.  Gordon Hoffner has 

100 pounds of walleye so he is in charge of that. We will 

need people to bread and fry fish.   

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Tithe - We voted to send our tithe of $2,796.96 to the 

AFLC General Fund.  
 

Christmas Day on Sunday – Christmas Day falls on 

Sunday this year and the Church Council voted to have a 

Sunday morning Service on December 25.   

 

Youth Director Info – It was reported that a Youth 

Committee will hopefully be formed again to assist the 

Youth Director. Previous members are being contacted 

to see if they would like to serve again on the committee. 

 

We discussed Event Scholarships – what are they for, 

who can apply, what are the guidelines.  Deb Sayler 

reported that there used to be a scholarship application 

and she will look through her old Youth Committee 

items. 

 

Council agreed that there should be a short financial 

report from the Youth Director of the Youth Checking 

Account along with a list of each transaction each month 

like the church Treasurer gives. 

 

Correspondence 

Thank you notes were received from AFLC World 

Missions and FLBC for our financial gifts and prayers.  

From the AFLC Missionaries Josh and Ruthie Wagner 

and family for our prayers and financial gifts. 
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